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MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 
13th February 2018 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 7pm.

PRESENT:  Cllr’s. Mrs. S. A. Watkins (Chair), L. Brayne, B. Bennett, Mrs L. Madeley, 
Mrs. S. Reynolds, S. Reynolds, C.F. Smith, Ms. H. Smith and B.J. Thompson.

IN ATTENDANCE: 2 members of the public and Mr Bryan Benham (Wellington Cottage Care Trust).


17/3101 Welcome and Introductions

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

17/3102 Apologies 

Apologies were received from Councillor D. Plant.

17/3103 Disclosable Pecuniary Interest  

None declared

17/3104 Presentation of Grants
	
The Chairman presented a cheque to Mr Bryan Benham from Wellington Cottage Care Trust, who thanked the Councillors for their kind donation and explained how it would benefit the day care centre and its guests.

17/3105 Public Session

Councillors were asked why the fencing along the alleyway between the Old Mill and Wrockwardine Wood Primary School has not been replaced with more permanent fencing following the vandalism that took place last autumn. It has been vandalised yet again and residents are feeling frightened.
Councillors explained that the fencing belongs to Sanctuary Housing and it was their decisionon how it was replaced.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       The Clerk was asked to write to Sanctuary Housing to recommend that a more permanent solution is considered.

A resident reported that the footpaths on Church Road are in a poor state and need to be resurfaced and sealed properly.
Councillor Charles Smith confirmed that the footpath is on Telford & Wrekin’s Councils list of work to be carried out. 
	

17/3106 Guest Speaker

The Clerk explained that the officer from Telford & Wrekin Council who was due to update on progress on outstanding maintenance/repair issues has been made redundant and it has not been possible to find out who will pick up her work schedule. Several officers have been contacted by the Clerk, but no one has got back to her.
Councillors tasked the Clerk with sending a strongly worded letter to Angie Astley at Telford & Wrekin Council to ask who will be the Parish Councils liaison in future and point out that many of the issues have been ongoing for over twelve months now, with no resolution in sight. Copies of previous minutes and list of outstanding issues to accompany letter and send copy to Councillor Angela McClements.

17/3107 Previous Minutes of the Full Council Meeting held on 9th January 2018

[bookmark: _Hlk503969982]RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 9th January 2018 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

17/3108 Minutes of the Extra Ordinary Council Meeting held on 24th January 2018

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Extra Ordinary Council Meeting held on the 24th January 2018 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

17/3109 Clerk’s update

The Clerk reported that she has submitted a Statement of Significance to Holy Trinity Church for application to the diocese to get formal agreement for a defibrillator to be fitted to the exterior wall of the church. The defibrillator has arrived and now waiting for the wall mounted cabinet to arrive.

A public consultation with Severn Trent Water took place at Silver Threads Hall on Thursday 1st February which the Clerk attended. Work will commence in the summer to expand the culvert on Trench Road/Wellington Road to help with drainage problems. Information of road closures and diversions will be circulated upon receipt.

The Clerk has obtained information on Speed Indicator Awareness signs (SIDs) which have proved more expensive than first thought. Borough Councillor Shirley Reynolds has donated £1000 of her Borough Ward Fund towards the signs but there will still be a £1200 shortfall. Councillors agreed to hold an interim Finance Meeting to discuss further.
		    
17/3110 Payments to be issued

		All Councillor’s received a list of the expenditure transactions for January/February 
		2018 and a list of cheques to be signed.
RESOLVED that the expenditure transactions for January/February 2018 totalling £7,487.35 be approved. (Copy of list attached to office minutes). 

17/3111 To receive and approve a Statement of Accounts for January 2018

A Statement of Accounts for January 2018 was tabled.
 
RESOLVED – to approve and accept the Statement of Accounts for January 2018. 
(copy attached to office Minutes). 


17/3112 Correspondence

		Telford & Wrekin Council – Rights of Way training event.
		Telford & Wrekin Council – Historic Buildings meeting
	 

17/3113 Items of information only

		Nothing to report. 


17/3114 Date & Venue of the Next Meeting

Tuesday 13th March in the School Hall at 7pm.  – Full Council Meeting


	Meeting finished at 7.45pm







Signed…………………………………………………	Date………………………………….
	Chairman
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